
Headteacher’s Message:  

Dear Parents/ Carers,   
I do hope you and your families are keeping well. 
  
This week pupils nationally have been welcomed back into their schools after a 9 week 
‘lockdown’. This is a very positive sign that we are moving, nationally, towards a recovery from 
the pandemic and we now hope that we are able to safely move through the Government 
‘road-map’ of reduced restrictions in the forthcoming weeks. St John Vianney has really bene-
fited from being open throughout this period of time and this has ensured our children have 
continued, since last September, to be offered ‘full-time’ school provision, whilst other children 
have had to stay at home. The routines we have been able to establish have really helped our 

children and young people and we have seen the benefits in the developmental progress they have continued to 
make. 
  
This week we have had more children return to school and we are really pleased with the transition they have made 
from home learning to the daily routines of school. It is very pleasing that we are averaging 85% attendance at school 
this week. Can I remind you please that the school is a very safe place for all pupils (and staff) to attend and reiterate 
the importance of daily attendance in supporting pupils’ wider learning and progress in school.   
  
We are currently collating data from class teachers to share with you the progress achievements our children and 
young people have made in lessons. Our second interim progress report will be ready to send home in the final week 
of this term (WB 29th March). We will follow up this report with a Parents’ Evening, which we will undertake 
‘virtually’ on Wednesday 21st April. Parents will have the opportunity at this point to discuss the progress being made 
by their child in a face-to-face appointment with the class teacher and team. We will create a 10 minute appointment 
schedule for each parent and send you an invite to an individual appointment, which you will be able to access 
through your email. Whilst we would like to physically invite you into school, the restriction on large group meetings 
are still in place and virtual parents evening, despite not being ideal, have been used very successfully with other 
schools. We will send you details of the Parents’ Evening in due course. 
  
Can I remind you please that the school will close for the two week Easter break on Thursday April 1st at 3.15pm and 
will reopen for the summer term on Monday 19th April 2021 at 9.00am. 
  
Very best wishes for the weekend, 
 

Mr A Moloney 

@StJohnVianneySc 

I hope everyone has received their £1 tokens for World Book Day from last week and have managed to use them 
towards a new book!  It would be great if children could share with us the books they have received.  March is a 
very literacy focused month and next week is Shakespeare week along with World Story Telling Day and World 
Poetry day!  That's a lot to keep us busy here at SJV!  The theme for this year's Shakespeare week is wellbeing and 
it will be a great opportunity in school to look at how some different characters dealt with their well-being and 
emotions and what we can learn from this.  
Pupils across the school are enjoying reading their new books that have been purchased for them.  Children got to 
choose two books that they would like to read for pleasure.  We used Barrington Stoke as they publish fantastic 
age-appropriate books that are at a level that is just right for our pupils and they have Dyslexia friendly typeface 
and page colour!  Some Pupils will be sharing their reviews with you very soon.  
Have a great weekend.  Miss Nesbitt  

Literacy 



 
 
 
 Our Catholic School 

Our prayer and election focus this week from Pope Francis reminds us on the importance of enthusi-

asm in all we do, including prayer. St Catherine of Siena said ‘If you are what you should be, you will 

set the whole world ablaze’.  

Enthusiasm is infectious, our target this week in SJV is try to ensure our enthusiasm rubs off on others 

this week! This quote really struck a chord with me as I am definitely a half full kind of person, I love to 

see the positive side of everything. I think if you tackle things with enthusiasm (even the things you 

don’t want to do) life is better, I think complaining is wasted and negative emotions, we need to do as 

Pope Francis said and fast from such things. Our kind act chosen by the Chaplaincy team this week links 

into this, follow instructions without complaining! 

Within our Catholic school, different classes are busy raising money in lots of different ways from spon-

sored walks, to portraits and raffles; it’s all happening at SJV. 

We continue to do our acts of kindness and recognise staff and students being good, it was lovely to 

send an email to lots of different staff to say a student thought that much of them in SJV, that they 

wrote an act of kindness about them.  

Our Chaplaincy teams are meeting to continue our Lenten drive on prayer, giving and fasting. It is won-

derful to see the learners stepping up and leading on such important matters, it means so much more.  

Within RE this week, we have looked at the different traditions surrounding Lent and the origins of 

Mothering Sunday and how we all should keep Mary in our thoughts and prayers at this time. We ex-

plored how Mothering Sunday has origins in religion and lots of students did not know how Mother’s 

Day started.   We learned that traditionally, it was a day when children who had gone to work as do-

mestic servants were given a day off to visit their mother and their mother (home) Church. Hence the 

name Mothering Sunday. I hope that we celebrate this weekend with all the parents and carers who 

have the qualities to nuture and sustain our pupils. Mrs Garfin. 

 

Just some of our Stars 

of the week from last 

week.  

Well done everyone!! 



 

 

I had a lovely day  at 

Forest School with 

Classes 3 & 4 from the 

Purple hub last week. I 

can’t wait to hear 

about the new adven-

tures they get up to 

each week. What a 

fantastic opportunity! 

Miss Hunter. 

Forest School 

Class 11 have enjoyed the good weather when 

cycling in the park! Well done boys! Mr Donovan Class 11 



 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

It is a key word sign– 

supported communi-

cation system based 

on British Sign Lan-

guage. All staff use 

Signalong and this 

week we are learn-

ing how to sign 

“Grandma” 

Class 4 are currently collecting donations 

for Manchester South Central Food Bank. 

Some of the items they are currently in 

need of are: Reading books, Arts and 

Crafts supplies, Cereal, Biscuits, Tinned 

fruit, sweetcorn, potatoes, tomatoes, tu-

na, soup, UHT Milk, Teabags, Cordial, 

Crackers, Pasta Sauce, Mayonnaise, Sugar, 

Jam. 

Please send any donations into school by 

Friday 19/03/2021.  

Class 4 appeal 




